LINGUISTICS 800 -- PROSEMINAR IN LINGUISTICS -- G (2 CREDITS) S/U

Class Meetings:  Fridays 3:30-5:30 in 122 Oxley Hall

Course Objectives:  

One of the requirements of all students in the doctoral program in linguistics is to take courses that are designed to give them an appropriate level of competence in the core areas and methods of the field as a whole as well as in core ideas and methods that are specific to their chosen area(s) of specialization.  However, there are also many basic skills and attitudes that are not specific to linguistics but will be useful whether the student is preparing for a career in academia or industry or government or some other area of endeavor. These skills include, for example, the ability to present results and ideas to an audience of nonspecialists in a variety of venues.  A graduate who applies to a position in academia needs to be able to present a compelling job talk, a graduate who is hired in a research lab in industry or by an NGO needs to be able to present a compelling project proposal, and so on.  This Proseminar in Linguistics is designed to help students acquire those more general skills.  After each quarter’s Proseminar, students will have gained some of the range of skills needed to be a successful professional linguist.

Course Enrolment Details:  

The course meets every Friday, from 3:30-5:30, during the Autumn, Winter, and Spring quarters.  Students are encouraged to take the course every quarter during their first three years in the department, but they are required to take it for at least four quarters over the first two years in the program.  More specifically, first-year students must take it during their first two quarters in the program (unless there is a conflict with a necessary course in another department that is impossible to reconcile by delaying until the second or third year).  Also, second-year students are required to take the course during either the quarter before presenting the Second-Year Paper or the quarter of the Second-Year Paper presentation.

Course Content:

Class meetings will include a variety of academic presentations on linguistic topics and a number of more practically oriented presentations on aspects of academic life.

Some class meetings, for instance, will be taken up by practice talks by students who need a venue for getting feedback on a talk, such as the Second-Year Paper.  This is useful for students who want to try out their talks for a broader audience than is available through a research interest group (RIG) such as Phonies (Phonology and Phonetics), Synners (Syntax and Semantics), or Clippers (Computational Linguistics), and it is essential for students whose research does not fall neatly into any of the established RIGs.

Some other class meetings will encompass regularly scheduled events within the department.  Thus, presentations by speakers, both from within the OSU community or from elsewhere, as part of the department's Friday Colloquium Series will constitute several class sessions.  The second Friday of Autumn Quarter, for example, is typically the annual Alumnus/Alumna Talk.  In preparation for these talks, the class may read an article or paper that has been recommended by the speaker as providing suitable background for the talk.  

During an open Friday in each quarter, students will discuss the talks, focusing on issues of presentation as well as on the content of the talk, and considering, for example, whether the speaker conveyed the ideas in a jargon-free way, whether organization of talk was effective, whether the talk was supported adequately by the handout or slides, how well the speaker responded to questions from the audience, and similar concerns.

The first meeting of the class each Autumn Quarter will be the annual organizational meeting of the Student Linguistic Association, an opportunity to get to know student colleagues and to participate in some of the decision-making needed to make an academic department work.  Other class meetings throughout the year will include the quarterly departmental Conversation on Teaching.

The rest of the class meetings will be short tutorials and discussion of topics, under the guidance of the presiding faculty instructor, such as the following:

-- how to organize a resume for job applications

-- a researcher’s responsibilities to individuals and communities of language users who act as subjects or consultants in research projects  

-- writing a compelling proposal in applying to a funding agency for money to support a research project

-- turning an account on the ling network into a useful research and teaching tool that is not susceptible to security breaches

-- the most efficient/useful way to organize a bibliography of readings relevant to program research requirements (such as the Second Year Paper)

-- the form of a dissertation proposal 

-- how to tactfully refuse to make a noncontributing member of a research team a co-author on a paper resulting from collaborative research

-- how to balance teaching and research demands as an academic

-- how to develop a teaching portfolio

among others.

Course Requirements:  

Required reading for the course include Monica Macauley’s Surviving Linguistics: A guide for graduate students (Cascadilla Press, 2006); materials suggested by outside speakers constitute optional but recommended readings.

Students must attend the Friday meetings regularly, and they must take an active part in discussions, offering critiques of presentations, asking questions, and giving their own perspective on topics under consideration, based on their experiences in the department but also on the readings.

Academic Misconduct: It is the responsibility of the Committee on Academic Misconduct to investigate or establish procedures for the investigation of all reported cases of student academic misconduct. The term “academic misconduct” includes all forms of student academic misconduct wherever committed; illustrated by, but not limited to, cases of plagiarism and dishonest practices in connection with examinations. Instructors shall report all instances of alleged academic misconduct to the committee (Faculty Rule 3335-5-487). For additional information, see the Code of Student Conduct (http://studentaffairs.osu.edu/info_for_students/csc.asp).
Disability Services: Students with disabilities that have been certified by the Office for Disability Services will be appropriately accommodated, and should inform the instructor as soon as possible of their needs. The Office for Disability Services is located in 150 Pomerene Hall, 1760 Neil Avenue; telephone 292-3307, TDD 292-0901; http://www.ods.ohio-state.edu/
